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LOCAL BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

May 19, 2014
12:30 p.m. J. Robert Jones Conference Technology Center
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Columbus Technical College 
Local Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

928 Manchester Expressway

Columbus, GA  31904
Monday, April 28, 2014
12:30 p.m. - J. Robert Jones Conference Technology Center
Board Members Present:   Velma Bright, David Fox, Brian Plemmons, John Pritchett, and Jim Trott
Staff Present:  Tara Askew, Gloria Dodds, Lorette M. Hoover, Michael Lamb, James Loyd, Virginia McKenzie, Cheryl Myers, Melanie Thornton, and Tommy Wilson
Call to Order:  Chairman John Pritchett called the meeting to order at 12:30 p.m.
Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting:  Chairman Pritchett called for any corrections, deletions or additions to the minutes as written.  After hearing none, he asked for a motion to approve the March 24, 2014, minutes.  Upon appropriate motion and second, the minutes were approved.

Staff Reports

President’s Report

Ms. Lorette Hoover’s report included:

· Adult Education – We are in our first academic year of providing Adult Education to our six service delivery areas.
· The GED test is a real hurdle to pass.  We went from five tests to four.

· The FY’15 RFA Grant has to be signed tomorrow.

· TCSG’s GOAL/RPA/Leadership Summit – A number of staff attended the Summit last week in Atlanta.  
· Early Childhood Care and Education student, Ms. Denitra Hardnett, is CTC’s 2014 Georgia Occupational Award of Leadership (GOAL) student.  Ms. Hardnett was named as a top nine finalist for the best technical education student in the State of Georgia at the Summit.  
· Mr. Carl Sandy, Program Director for Surgical Technology, represented CTC at the Summit as the 2014 Rick Perkins Award (RPA) instructor. 
· TCSG is working on a clear policy statement of the role of the local board in governance.  SACSCOC requires that only one governing board have ultimate responsibility for policy and, by statute, for all TCSG colleges, that is the State Board, so given the important role that the local board serves as an advisor to the college, some changes in how that role is defined may be necessary and is in process. 
Institutional Effectiveness
Dr. Michael Lamb’s report included:
· Accreditation – The Compliance Document is in the hands of what is termed an offsite committee who reviews our compliance with a wide range of requirements including several that are mandated by the federal government.  The onsite team follows up on any unresolved compliance issues, affirms that the federal requirements have been met, and passes judgment on the viability of our proposed QEP.
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· Perkins Update – The 2015 budget has been submitted and is awaiting preliminary approval by the system office.
· The risk-based Performance Accountability Review (PAR) visit is scheduled for Thursday, May 1.  This audit by staff from the system office reviews the financial practices of the College to ensure we are meeting required procedures, and to document that the improvement plan and the use of equipment funded from previous Perkins budgets are being accounted for and used for the intended purpose.
Academic Affairs

Dr. Melanie Thornton’s report included:

· Dental Hygiene – Three dental hygiene students were awarded $2,250 in total scholarship money at the 102nd Thomas P. Hinman Dental Luncheon held at the Georgia World Congress Center in Atlanta, March 29.
· Library – The Columbus Area Library Association celebrated National Library Month with their annual library awards ceremony.  The first annual Professional Development Scholarship was presented to Ms. Evelyn Willis.   Ms. Willis works full-time as the Circulation/ILL Manager in the Library.
· Affordable Care Act (Adjunct/Part-time Employees) –  We are not allowed to offer our adjunct or part-time employees as many classes because a normal three-hour credit course now counts as a 6.75 work-load unit.  This increase is because we are required by the government to add 1.25 hours of prep time for each semester hour for instructors.  We must keep the work load unit under 29 hours.  Therefore, we are losing a large number of adjunct/part-time employees because of the reduction in hours.
Student Affairs
 Ms. Tara Askew’s report included:
· Enrollment – The total number of registered students as of April 21 is 2,138.
· High School Initiatives – Dual Enrollment Parent Open-House was held Saturday, April 2 from 10 a.m. until 12 noon.  Seventy-two parents and students attended the event.
· Testing and registration for the school year 2014-15 is underway.  We will again have programs in all six counties within the service delivery area.

· Financial Aid – Due to state legislation, the Strategic Industries Workforce Development Grant was implemented in Fall 2013.  As of April 21, 146 students have been awarded the combined total of $100,250.

· Veterans Services – To date, 271 students have been certified for VA Educational Benefits for summer semester.

Administrative Services
Ms. Virginia McKenzie’s report included:
· Budget Activity – The budget office conducted a budget review meeting April 17.
· Audits/Reviews – The Administrative Services office is preparing for the Risk-based PAR Review scheduled for May 1.  Carl Perkins Grant budget and financial activity for FY2012, FY2013, and FY2014 will be reviewed.
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· CTC was randomly selected for a Purchasing Card review, the review was conducted by DOAS and the Georgia Department of Audits.  The review did not reveal any significant finding or concerns.

Operations
Mr. Tommy Wilson’s report included:
· Facility Management –Our capital outlay plan for fiscal year 2016 has been reviewed.
· Robert L. Wright, Jr., Health Sciences Center – We have obtained a quote from ASI Signage for the building’s exterior lettering at a cost of $18,349.

· A. Perry Gordy Building - Repairs to the roof have been completed.
· Information Technology – The firmware upgrades on the wireless controllers have been completed.

· Fiber optics has been terminated between student services and the business office.

· Twenty surplus computers were donated and installed at Enrichment Services.

Economic Development

Mr. Jamie Loyd’s report included;

· Customized Training - Arc-flash training at TIYA, May 5-7.
· Onboarding for Martin Army Hospital, Phase 1 (Planning and Pre-Development) is underway.
· Health and Safety (American Heart Association) – The First Responders course will begin May 13.
· Manufacturer’s Appreciation Week (MAW) luncheon – The MAW luncheon was held in Atlanta, March 17 at the Georgia International Convention Center.  It was the 20th anniversary of MAW.
Institutional Advancement
Ms. Gloria Dodds’ report included:
· Grainger, Klayder and Hartline Scholarships – The Grainger Foundation funds five scholarships of $525 each semester to students in HVAC, Welding and Joining, Automobile Technology, and Automobile Collision programs.
· The Klayder Endowment and the Hartline Scholarships both award $500 each year to a freshman student and a senior student in the Associate Degree Nursing program.

· Official approval has been received for Ms. Varonika Hardman and me to assume the positions of Project Director of the Formula and Competitive PBI Grants.
Community & College Relations

Ms. Cheryl Myers’ report included:
· News Coverage – In a special Sunday (April 6) interview in the Columbus Ledger-Enquirer, Goodwill Industries of the Southern Rivers president and CEO, Ms. Jane Nichols gave a lot of credit to CTC and to our president for the services we provide.
· Saturday, April 19, the “Roving Reporter” ran a photo/brief write-up the College provided on the most recent winners of the Grainger Foundation Scholarship.
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Old Business – None 

New Business - None
Adjourn:  Since there is no other business for discussion, upon appropriate motion and second, the Board adjourned at 1:45 p.m.  The date of the next Board meeting is scheduled for Monday, May 19, 2014. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by:  Ms. Barbara R. Burnett, President’s Office[image: image2.png]



